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March 27, 2023 

 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

  

I want to announce that Elizabeth Forward High School students will return to 

 in-person learning on Tuesday, April 11, 2023!  

  

Third-party air quality testing continues daily at the high school, and the ongoing reports indicate 

that the results are below or within normal guidelines. All systems are currently online and 

operating normally; this includes electric, heating, network, telephone, and fire alarms. The 

Allegheny County Health Department has inspected the building, including the kitchen, and we 

received approval today.  

   

This week, the faculty and staff will prepare their classrooms for in-person learning. On the days 

the teachers prepare their classroom, students will work on make-up assignments. The teacher will 

communicate student expectations on their Canvas page. To complete building and classroom 

preparations, classes for high school students will be canceled on April 3rd and 4th.   

 

The district also wants to provide opportunities for parents and guardians to visit the building and 

review all relevant reports on the district website. The building will be open to parents/guardians 

for walk-throughs on Tuesday, April 4th from 6:00pm – 7:30pm and Wednesday, April 5th from 

4:00pm – 5:30pm.  

 

These changes will not impact the Spring Break scheduled from April 5th through April 10th. Due 

to lost days of instruction, a make-up day for the high school ONLY will be scheduled for May 16, 

2023, which was originally planned as an in-service day. This will allow the high school students 

to meet the 180-day requirement set forth by the State of Pennsylvania. 

 

We are excited to welcome our students back to the building on April 11th. We appreciate your 

patience during this difficult time and thank everyone for their efforts and hard work. We will 

continue to provide regular updates as we approach in-person learning.  
   

Sincerely, 
 

Mr. Keith Konyk     Dr. Mary Carole Perry 
 

Mr. Keith M. Konyk, M.Ed.    Dr. Mary Carole Perry 

Superintendent of Schools    Assistant to the Superintendent 

 

http://www.efsd.net/

